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local charities and philanthropic endeavors. 
She has help organize numerous community 
events that promote Guam’s native Chamorro 
culture as well as women empowerment and 
business ownership. 

I join the people of Guam in congratulating 
Beaudy Marea Gogue Camacho on receiving 
the U.S. Small Business Administration’s 2018 
Home-Based Business Champion of the Year 
Award for Guam. I commend her for her many 
contributions to our island and look forward to 
her continued success in the future. 

f 

REMEMBERING DR. TALBERT O. 
SHAW 

HON. DAVID E. PRICE 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mr. PRICE of North Carolina. Mr. Speaker, 
I rise today to honor the life and legacy of the 
former president of Shaw University, Dr. 
Talbert O. Shaw, who passed away in January 
and will be honored at a memorial service in 
Raleigh on April 14. Lisa and I extend our 
condolences to Dr. Shaw’s family, friends, and 
many admirers in the Shaw University commu-
nity and beyond. 

Born in Jamaica as the ninth of ten children, 
Dr. Shaw began his career as an ordained 
minister before moving to the United States in 
the 1950s to pursue higher education. He 
earned a doctorate in ethics from the Univer-
sity of Chicago and taught religion and ethics 
there for a decade before being asked to 
serve as Interim Dean of the Howard Univer-
sity Divinity School. He next became Dean of 
Arts and Sciences at Morgan State University. 
In 1987 he was called to serve as President 
of Shaw University in Raleigh, North Caro-
lina—the oldest historically black university in 
the south and the birthplace of the Student 
Nonviolent Coordinating Committee during the 
Civil Rights Movement. 

Dr. Shaw served as President for fifteen 
crucial years in the school’s history, from 1987 
to 2002. He led successful efforts to reverse 
the university’s financial difficulties, signifi-
cantly increased the endowment, doubled en-
rollment, renovated numerous buildings on 
campus, and constructed what is now called 
the Talbert O. Shaw Living Learning Center. 
Dr. Shaw also developed the ‘‘Strides for Ex-
cellence: Why Not the Best?’’ campaign, a 
student empowerment and community involve-
ment initiative that helped propel Shaw to the 
national renown it enjoys today. 

I was first elected to Congress at about the 
same time Dr. Shaw began his tenure at 
Shaw. Early on, at a time when appropriations 
earmarks could still be secured for worthy pur-
poses, we collaborated in the restoration of 
historic Estey Hall, the first structure built for 
the higher education of African American 
women in the United States. I developed great 
respect for him. He took the helm at Shaw 
when the school’s future was highly uncertain, 
and by virtue of his remarkable vision, dedica-
tion, and the credibility he earned, enlisted 
many partners in bringing the school to health 
and charting a positive future course. 

Dr. Shaw’s dedication and leadership also 
extended to the broader Raleigh community. 
He engaged with local organizations such as 
Rotary International and the Chamber of Com-

merce. He renovated Shaw’s chapel with the 
help of local Baptist churches and strength-
ened ties with the General Baptist State Con-
vention. He had a serious demeanor, which 
reflected his steady sense of purpose, but that 
was combined with a personal warmth and a 
gift for collaboration and colleagueship—all in 
all, rare qualities of leadership. 

On behalf of my constituents and other 
North Carolinians, I join with Dr. Shaw’s fam-
ily, his many friends and admirers, and mem-
bers of the communities he served in mourn-
ing his passing and giving thanks for his ex-
emplary life of leadership and public service. 
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TRIBUTE TO NINA SORKIN—28TH 
CONGRESSIONAL DISTRICT 
WOMAN OF THE YEAR 

HON. ADAM B. SCHIFF 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mr. SCHIFF. Mr. Speaker, I rise today in 
honor of Women’s History Month. Each year, 
we pay special tribute to the contributions and 
sacrifices made by our nation’s women. It is 
an honor to pay homage to outstanding 
women who are making a difference in my 
Congressional District. I would like to recog-
nize a remarkable woman, Nina Sorkin of Sil-
ver Lake, a unique neighborhood of Los Ange-
les, California. 

Nina’s parents immigrated from Mexico, so 
Nina is a proud first generation Californian. 
She was raised in the San Fernando Valley, 
until she moved to the Los Angeles neighbor-
hood of Silver Lake with her beloved husband 
Al Sorkin 51 years ago. A diehard Bruin, Ms. 
Sorkin received both her bachelor’s degree in 
Sociology and her master’s degree in Social 
Welfare from the University of California Los 
Angeles. With over 40 years of service in both 
the public and non-profit sectors, Nina has an 
impressive record of giving back to the com-
munity, supporting a diverse range of causes 
that demonstrate her passion for helping 
women, children, and the homeless. 

A steadfast women’s advocate, Ms. Sorkin 
was appointed to the Los Angeles City Com-
mission for the Status of Women by then- 
Mayor Bradley, where she served for a dec-
ade and was instrumental in developing a city 
campaign to bring awareness about women 
and AIDS. As a breast cancer survivor, Nina 
has been involved with the American Cancer 
Society Relay for Life for the past 15 years, 
chaired the Relay For Life of Pasadena, and 
has been volunteering for the Relay for Life of 
Griffith Park Communities and Hollywood 
since its inception over a decade ago; cur-
rently she serves as the Luminaria Chair. 

During her seventeen-year tenure on the 
Los Angeles County Commission for Children 
and Families, Ms. Sorkin established a 
Healthy Nutrition program for children in foster 
care and was a member of the Child Court 
Committee to improve child visitation. Rein-
forcing her commitment to enriching the lives 
of children, she has been reading to three and 
four year olds at the Bellevue Recreation Cen-
ter for the last five years, serves on the Belle-
vue Park Advisory Board, and championed the 
importance of language development in small 
children by her involvement with the Children 
Planning Council and First 5 LA. 

Ms. Sorkin is a member of the Griffith Park 
Lions Club, which administers eye examina-
tions and provides free eye glasses to Ribet 
Academy students and four elementary 
schools in the Atwater Village area. In addi-
tion, Nina volunteers with the Hollywood SDA 
Church Homeless Program, is a member of 
the Griffith Park Adult Community Center 
Spring Faire planning committee, and is a 
facilitator for a grief support group. 

Married to the late Al Sorkin for 47 years, 
she has one son, Stephen and four grand-
children. 

I ask all Members to join me in honoring this 
exceptional, well-respected woman of Califor-
nia’s 28th Congressional District, Nina Sorkin. 
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RECOGNIZING EL PASO 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT WEEK 

HON. BETO O’ROURKE 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mr. O’ROURKE. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor El Paso Community Development 
Week, held by the Community and Human 
Development Department (DCHD) of El Paso 
from April 2 to April 6, 2018. El Paso has cele-
brated Community Development Week for 42 
years to commemorate the success of the 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 
and the HOME programs in creating safe, af-
fordable housing opportunities for the El Paso 
community. Since 1975, these programs have 
brought nearly $500 million in grant money 
and private and public funds to the city of El 
Paso, which provide essential public services, 
economic opportunities, street and drainage 
improvements, public facility and infrastructure 
improvements and other quality of life im-
provements to low- and moderate-income 
neighborhoods. These successes are thanks 
to public and private partners, community vol-
unteers and neighborhood associations who 
work to support continued funding for the pro-
grams. 

Even after Community Development Week 
comes to a close, the work of El Paso DCHD 
will continue to ensure the city of El Paso can 
respond to current and emerging community 
development needs, including job creation, de-
velopment of affordable housing, improvement 
of existing housing stock, the delivery of vital 
services, and the development of important in-
frastructure improvements. 

Please join me in recognizing the employ-
ees and volunteers that make El Paso Com-
munity Development Week a success. 

f 

IN MEMORY OF HUY TUONG TRAN 

HON. J. LUIS CORREA 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mr. CORREA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Mr. Huy Tuong Tran, a dedicated 
Vietnamese activist, teacher, and community 
leader. 

Mr. Huy Tuong Tran was born in 1969 in 
Buon Me Thuot, Vietnam. At the age of 12, as 
a result of the Fall of Saigon, Mr. Tran es-
caped by boat from Vietnam with his father. 
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His refugee experience sparked his passion 

in political, social, and educational advocacy 
for Vietnamese Americans and social justice 
community issues. Specifically, he participated 
in Project Ngoc, a student-led humanitarian or-
ganization that worked to support Vietnamese 
refugees detained in camps in Southeast Asia, 
and co-founded the Vietnamese American Co-
alition (VAC) at the University of California, 
Irvine where he went to college. 

Mr. Tran graduated with a B.A degree in 
Political Science, and later with a M.S. degree 
in Educational Technology. He became a 
teacher at Orangeview Junior High School in 
1995, where he taught U.S. History, World 
History, and Math for 23 years. During his ten-
ure, he also served as an Associated Student 
Body (ASB) Advisor, yearbook advisor, a Cali-
fornia Beginning Teacher Support & Assess-
ment (BTSA) Provider, a tennis and basketball 
coach, and a Multi-Tiered System of Supports 
(MTSS) Coordinator. His dedication to stu-
dents, his colleagues, and his profession 
earned him many recognitions, including 
Teacher of the Year in 2012–2013 for 
Orangeview Junior High School and Teacher 
of the Year for the Anaheim Union High 
School District in January 2018. 

In addition to his teaching career, Mr. Tran 
was a charismatic community activist and 
compassionate leader. He hosted the TaChat 
show on Saigon TV, emceed for Viet Film 
Fest and the Children’s Moon Festival Draw-
ing Contest with the Vietnamese American 
Arts and Letters Association (VAALA), and 
volunteered with numerous community organi-
zations. Most importantly, Mr. Tran was a lov-
ing and kind husband, father, son, brother, 
and an inspirational leader who contributed to 
his community in countless ways. His signifi-
cant impact and legacy will be remembered 
and continued for many generations. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. RICHARD HUDSON 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mr. HUDSON. Mr. Speaker, I was unavoid-
ably detained and missed a vote. 

Had I been present, I would have voted 
YEA on Roll Call No. 134. 

f 

HONORING MATTHEW OTT OF 
PENNSYLVANIA FOR MORE THAN 
10 YEARS OF VOLUNTEER SERV-
ICE TO OUR VETERANS 

HON. SCOTT PERRY 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mr. PERRY. Mr. Speaker, today I extend my 
sincere thanks and congratulations to my con-
stituent, Matthew Ott, for his efforts over the 
last 10 years to raise donations and aware-
ness for Veterans in need. 

Matthew was just 11 months old when his 
mother, Patricia, a Veteran, died from an ill-
ness. At age nine, Matthew started a lem-
onade stand business in her honor and do-
nated the proceeds directly to local Veteran 
organizations. 

On April 21, 2018, Matthew will conduct his 
10th and final Veterans charity event. Assisted 
by his father, John, and many local sup-
porters, Matthew has raised more than 
$32,000 for Veterans in our community. He’s 
earned countless awards and commendations 
for his service, including the Rotary Club of 
York’s Charles Wolf Award. 

I’ve long appreciated the commitment of 
people who devote themselves selflessly to 
serving our communities and fellow citizens. 
Matthew took a tragic event and turned it into 
an opportunity to touch the lives of countless 
Veterans and their families. His legacy of serv-
ice to our Veterans and community truly is an 
inspiration. 

On behalf of Pennsylvania’s Fourth Con-
gressional District, I commend, thank and con-
gratulate Matthew Ott on his volunteer service 
and wish him continued great success in his 
future adventures. 

f 

RECOGNIZING AND JOINING AU-
TISM COMMUNITY TOGETHER 
(ACT) FOR THE 11TH ANNUAL 
AUTISM AWARENESS FAIR 

HON. MADELEINE Z. BORDALLO 
OF GUAM 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Friday, April 13, 2018 

Ms. BORDALLO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize Guam’s Autism Community To-
gether (ACT) as they celebrate the 11th an-
nual Autism Awareness Fair, appropriately 
themed ‘‘Learn, Accept, Support Autism.’’ As 
we celebrate Autism Awareness Month, ACT 
and organizations across the country work to 
provide every individual with Autism Spectrum 
Disorder with the opportunity to achieve the 
highest possible quality of life. This year ACT 
and their partners want to go beyond simply 
promoting autism awareness to encouraging 
friends and collaborators to become partners 
in movement toward acceptance and appre-
ciation. 

There is still so much to be done to raise 
awareness of the issues surrounding people, 
particularly children with autism worldwide. Au-
tism Community Together is one of Guam’s 
local organizations leading the efforts to in-
crease autism awareness across our commu-
nity. Autism Community Together is an organi-
zation based in Guam as a support group for 
families with autistic children. Though we have 
made great progress as a nation to improve 
services and opportunities with peoples with 
disabilities, there are still improvement that 
can be made. ACT is dedicated to helping in-
dividuals and parents find resources, support, 
and training while making diligent strides to in-
crease the awareness of autism spectrum dis-
orders and advocating for effective services 
and the unique needs of individuals with au-
tism and their families. 

I commend Autism Community Together as 
it hosts the 11th Annual Autism Awareness 
Fair World Autism Day. The Autism Aware-
ness Fair is the largest outreach event hosted 
by ACT throughout the year and brings to-
gether government agencies, non-profits orga-
nizations, service providers, support vendors 
with the intent to provide information and re-
sources on the various disability related pro-
grams and services available on Guam. 

On behalf of the people of Guam, I thank 
the Autism Community Together organization 

and all government agencies and community 
partners for their assistance to spread autism 
awareness and acceptance. I look forward to 
future contributions by Guam’s Autism Com-
munity Together in opening more opportunities 
to those in our community living with autism. 

f 

CELEBRATING MR. EDWIN 
MILLARD FORD’S 100TH BIRTHDAY 

HON. JOHN J. FASO 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mr. FASO. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to ex-
tend the happiest of birthday wishes to Mr. 
Edwin Millard Ford of Kingston, New York who 
is celebrating his 100th birthday. Mr. Ford has 
lived a life characterized by hard work and an 
unyielding selflessness, making him a pillar of 
his community. 

Mr. Ford has served as the Kingston City 
Historian since 1984, actively conserving, in-
terpreting, and presenting the city’s history in 
unique and engaging ways. He has unearthed 
the wonders and stories of Kingston’s past 
and preserved them for future generations. Mr. 
Ford is a man of family, community, and faith. 
His legacy of dedicated service and participa-
tion is a source of inspiration, and has made 
him a cornerstone of the Kingston community. 

Mr. Ford’s zeal for life has made him a 
great role model for the people of the 19th 
Congressional District. On behalf of the U.S. 
House of Representatives, I am grateful for his 
commitment to Kingston and the state of New 
York. Mr. Speaker, I wish Mr. Ford a very 
happy and healthy 100th birthday. 

f 

IN CELEBRATION OF CHANCELLOR 
DANIEL LITTLE’S DISTIN-
GUISHED 18 YEAR TENURE 

HON. DEBBIE DINGELL 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Friday, April 13, 2018 

Mrs. DINGELL. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
celebrate University of Michigan-Dearborn 
Chancellor Daniel Little for his 18 years of dis-
tinguished service as he retires. He has pro-
vided the university with exemplary leadership 
throughout his tenure. 

Mr. Daniel Little received his Bachelor of 
Science in mathematics from the University of 
Illinois in 1971 and went on to receive his PhD 
in philosophy from Harvard University in 1977. 
He has a long-held interest in social sciences 
and focused his studies on economic justice 
and social interactions. Before coming to the 
University of Michigan-Dearborn, Chancellor 
Little served in various positions at universities 
across the country. He served as a professor 
at Colgate, Bucknell, Wellesley College and 
the University of Wisconsin-Parkside. After-
wards, he served in leadership positions in-
cluding Associate Dean of the Faculty at 
Colgate University and most recently as Vice 
President for Academic Affairs at Bucknell 
University before making the move to Michi-
gan. 

Chancellor Little entered his position at UM- 
Dearborn in July 2000 with the passion to ex-
pand enrollment and cultivate a close campus 
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